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Hello everyone, hope you had a pleasurable Spring and looking forward to the warm days of Summer!  We 

have a lot going on first I want to thank Councilman Nick Tromba for his hard work on the Single Hauler 

Trash initiative!  Thanks to Nick we now have low trash hauling rates for the next 5 years and curb side recy-

cling at our doorsteps!  This is just another way that the Mayor and Village Council look forward to serving 

you our residents. 

I have mentioned in my previous news notes that I am kept up at nights with the sheer excitement of what is 

taking place in our community.  With careful planning and controlled growth our partnerships with Burton 

Township, Berkshire School Board, Kent State and our County Leaders are blossoming!  I look forward to 

our many meetings ahead to help chisel out the infrastructure for the new school campus and a major im-

provement to Goodwin Avenue.  These two new projects will keep us busy for the next two to three years 

easy!  The Waste Water Treatment Plant (WWTP) project is on schedule for completion next Spring and will 

provide the vital services we have required for quite awhile. 

Please feel free to attend as many meetings as you can, School Board, Village of Burton Council, Burton 

Township and Berkshire Community Planning Association (BCPA) to name a few to get the news and facts 

straight from the people involved in our community programs.  I attend Burton Township meetings on a regu-

lar basis to listen and plan for new opportunities for residential and business growth; I am hoping you will 

too.  If you have not signed up for the Burton Alert system, please do, there is information on our website or 

you may contact our office for this invaluable free communication service. 

Please allow me to take a moment to recognize our Departments Police, Water, Sewer and Street Depart-

ments are the best in the Village category for providing services.  My hat is off to these fine folks for deliver-

ing each and every day valuable services to the community.  We are striving to keep an up to date project 

list to ensure our roads, sidewalks and recreation areas are maintained to high standards.  I also want to 

take this opportunity to Welcome our new Deputy Administrative Assistant Christina Piotrowski, many of you 

may know Christina as she has been a local resident in the past and graduate of Berkshire Jr.\Sr High.  Wel-

come Christina!! 

Looking forward to meeting many of you this Summer, the challenges ahead are great and very worthwhile.  

Please feel free to email me or contact me at 440-537-5130.  Thank you for your continued interest and sup-

port of our Wonderful Village of Burton!  

Best Regards, 

 

JOE M. HERNANDEZ 

Mayor, Village of Burton 

 



Tree Talk  

Burton Village Tree Commission 

Summer 2019 

 Wow! What a wet spring it's been! As of this writing, it's the third wettest spring since 1900. And what a gor-

geous long lasting show of blooms this cool wet weather has bestowed on us! In fact,  judging from the lush foliar 

growth, most plants seem to have thrived on this weather combination,  turning well behaved trees and shrubs into 

plants on steroids! 

If you're wondering how to handle this green 'roid rage and the thought of your spouse on a ladder with a chain saw 

makes you a little uneasy (about what may happen to the tree!), type Trees are good into your browser and find a 

friendly neighborhood Certified Arborist who will prune your trees safely and correctly, leaving you and your trees 

happy and healthy.  

One exception is the pruning of oaks which is not advised between the months of April to October due to the possi-

bility of spreading the Oak Wilt fungus. This fungus plugs xylem tubes which transport water and causes leaves to wilt 

and drop, beginning at the top of the tree. Trees can die within a few weeks. Oak wilt is fatal for all the trees in the 

red oak group (those with pointy-tipped leaves), while those in the white oak group (those with round-tipped leaves) 

are less susceptible.  

Unfortunately, treatment is expensive and not very effective. Again, contacting a Certified Arborist with concerns is 

always a prudent first step in tree care. 

Submitted by Debbie Palmisano, Village Arborist, 834-0820 

 

 

 

Waste Management is proud to be the service provider to the residents of 
Burton. Below are some tips and reminders to keep the waste and recycle 
program running smooth: 

 All trash and recyclables must be inside the cart 

 Blue bags can be purchased at Village Hall for those not using the cart 
service—roll of 5 bags for $15 

 When placing the carts out please keep them separated by 3 feet 

 Don’t park your car in front of the cart on Fridays 

 The lid opening should face the street and the handle toward the home 

 Pink carts are no longer acceptable for service. Please contact the Vil-
lage Office to schedule the pick up of old carts 440-834-4474 

 Recycle service is every other week. See the Village website for the 
Waste Management flyer with the calendar of pick up dates and holiday 
pick ups. 

 Recyclable materials must go in the cart loose. Do not bag recycla-
bles! 

 Only recycle flattened cardboard, paper, food and beverage cans, milk 
cartons and juice boxes, plastic bottles and jugs, glass bottles. For more 
information on what you can recycle, go the Waste Management website 
RORR.com 

 
SAVE POSTAGE AND USE THE  
UTILITY BILL DROP BOX 

 
The Village of Burton has a drop box in the 
back parking lot of the Burton Public Li-
brary next to the book drops for payments. 
This box is checked daily and is accessible 
24 hours a day. You may only use the drop 
box if you are paying by check or money 
order. If you are paying with cash, stop by 
the Village Office between 8 a.m. and 5 
p.m. Monday through Friday. 
 
You may also pay your bill by Credit Card. 
Visit www.villageofburton.org and go to 
the Departments drop down tab, then Ser-
vices, and Water and Sewer. You will see a 
red button at the bottom of the page that 
says Make an e-Payment. You will be 
asked for your account number . 
 
Utility bills are mailed by the 1st of every 
month and are due on the 21st . If you have 
questions about your bill, contact Christina 
Piotrowski at 440-834-4474 or email    
1villageofburton@sbcglobal.net 



 

 

 

Kindergarten Safety Town 2019 

Safety Town will be held in August for Kindergarten  

students!  Please watch the Village Facebook page or 

website at www.villageofburton.org for details.   

 
 
 
 
 

The Village of Burton is seeking volunteers to serve on the Planning 
Commission, Board of Zoning Appeals, Tree Commission and Historic 
District Review Board. If you are looking to be involved in the commu-

nity, please send a letter of interest to the Village Office. 

With the onset of warm weather, property owners 

may be considering improvements or changes to 

their real estate.  Please keep in mind the following 

if changes are in your plans. 

Mayor’s Permit 

Work necessitating the involvement of a portion of the side-

walk, roadway, water system and/or sewer system within the 

Village will require a Mayor’s Permit through the Village Of-

fice. The application includes detailing the nature and method 

of work, remedial work planned, start and anticipated comple-

tion dates. 

Utilities Locations 

Before doing excavation or work such as digging, ditching, 

drilling or leveling, please call the Ohio Utilities Protection Ser-

vices at 1-800-362-2764 and the Village Utilities Department at 

440-834-1408 at least 48 hours prior to construction to locate 

utility lines on the property. This will help prevent potentially 

costly repairs to the infrastructure. 

BEAUTIFUL BURTON 

The Village is in full bloom with baskets on telephone poles and 

gardens in the triangles around the park.  Thank you Burton 

Chamber of Commerce and Village of Burton businesses for your collab-

oration in keeping our town looking inviting! 

Thank you American Legion for the American flags around the 

Village. They are a constant reminder of our freedoms. 

 

Garage Sale / Yard Sale SIGNS 

The owner of residential property may use 

temporary banners, signs or posters con-

structed of paper, fabric, plastic, nylon or 

similar flexible material advertising a garage sale, yard 

sale, barn sale, or the like for a maximum of four days at 

a time up to four times per calendar year.   

Such signs shall only be placed on the property where 

the sale is taking place or on other property where per-

mission has been granted by the owner of such proper-

ty.   

Signs are not to be placed on telephone poles, street 

sign posts or between the sidewalk and the street. 

The Village of Burton requires a permit for garage/yard 

sale signs! 

The permit is FREE and can be obtained at Village Of-

fices or online at www.villageofburton.org on the Zoning 

page. 

 

Sign up for Burton Alert 

Burton VillageΩs emergency notification system, Burton Alert, enables 
you to receive informational messages from the Village in the event of 
an emergency.  The information sent through Burton Alert is intended 
to help keep you informed should the Village experience a significant 
event such as a water main break, boil alert, public health emergency, 
weather emergency, etc.  Messages may cover such subjects as safety 
alerts and directions on what to do; the location of a shelter; evacua-
tion orders; debris removal information; and the VillageΩs response to 
an emergency.  You can receive a phone call or text message to a des-
ignated number, AND an email.  To sign up for this free service, stop 

by the Village Office and fill out a form or go to the bottom of the 
home page on our website at www.villageofburton.org 

 

 

BULLET PROOF VEST GRANT 

 

The Police Department was the recipient of a 

grant that covers half the amount of bullet proof 

vests. This grant will help greatly in defraying the 

cost of the vest panels.  The vests cost $858.00 

and, with the grant, the Village will only be paying 

for 50% which is a small price to pay for officer 

safety.  Each vest has a 5 year life span and is   

tailored to each officers body. 
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SIGN UP to continue receiving a paper copy of the newsletter 

In an effort to cut postage and printing costs, we are trying to go paperless! We will email our newsletter to 
those that sign up to receive the e-newsletter from the village. To be added to our email list, you can sign up 
on the Newsletter page at www.villageofburton.org or write your email address below. If you would like to 
continue receiving paper copies of our newsletter, please let us know by writing your name and address be-

low. Include this completed cut out with your next utility bill to ensure you receive future newsletters!  

IF YOU DONôT CONTACT US BY SEPTEMBER 1, 2019 TO BE ADDED TO THE MAILING OR 
EMAIL LIST, YOU WILL NO LONGER RECEIVE VILLAGE NEWSLETTERS 

Your mailing or email address:  

_______________________________________________  

_______________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________ 

Village of Burton          

PO Box 408          

Burton, OH 44021  

 
 

New Ordinance Prohibiting on Street Parking on 
Specific Streets in the Village 

 
On April 22, 2019, Council passed Ordinance 2360-
19 prohibiting on street parking on Huff Avenue and 

Baird Street. Violators will be ticketed. 


